Trustees of North Hampton Public Library

Minutes of Meeting of June 29,2010

DRAFT

I. Call to Order:  Alison Robie called the meeting to order at 4:03PM.  Present were Alison Robie, Peter Parker, John Kollmorgen, Susan Grant, Library Director, and Loreen Keeting, Assistant Director & Children’s Librarian.

II. Approval of Minutes:  Meeting minutes from May 25, 2010 Trustees meeting were approved with a motion from Alison and seconded by Peter.

III. Treasurers Report:  Current Profit Loss Budget Performance Report was distributed.  Expenditure total for the May 2010 was $30, 349.97.  Total expenditures for July 2009 through May 2010 are $299,434.10 with a net ordinary income of $5,556.38.  The library has currently used 90.05% of the 2009-2010 budget of $332.529.01.

IV. Non-Appropriated Funds Report: The NHPL Non Appropriated Profit Loss Report was distributed.  The report shows and ending balance on May 31, 2010 of  $27,328.52 with total expenditure equaling $134.72 and a net income of  $283.72.  It was reported at the meeting that a letter was received regarding the Hobbs Fund.  The letter stated that funds from the Hobbs account would remain the same through 2012-2013, but there will be a 3% decrease in 2013-2014.

V. Librarians Report:  Lamprey Brothers is completing some of the work to correct heating problems.  Quotes have not yet been received for the work that Lamprey cannot do.  Lamprey Brothers recommended having the vents for cooling problems replaced.  

The architect for the town campus design requested the libraries needs assessment, which Susan forwarded to him.  Also, a survey from the architect was distributed at the meeting to be completed by 7/21.

Adult programs this summer will include Famous Visitors to the Isles of Shoals by Ann Beattie, a summer book club run by Nicole Powell, and author, Tom Chase, will be coming to the library in August to discuss his book, Ashen Skies of Vietnam.  Also, there is a summer reading program entitled Book Beach and Beyond where residents can sign up to read books, write reviews, and be entered into a weekly drawing.  The prize is a “beach read”.

There was a lot of positive feedback about the reading information and materials that were sent home with NHS PK-Sixth grade students for the summer.  Loreen visited with the students to explain the materials and give reading suggestions.  Many residents with children in different schools have also picked up the materials.

The summer reading program for children began on June 21.  The “Teen Read” sponsored by the Friends of NHPL began June 28.  Both programs will run for seven weeks and there are programs planned for most of those weeks culminating with an “August Needs a Holiday” talent show.

Summer Story Time will be offered on Wednesday mornings at 10:15.

Again this year, the Beach Plum of North Hampton will reward kids who complete the summer reading program with a $5.00 gift card.  Thank you to the Lee family for their continued support and generosity.  Other donations are expected from Learning express and other North Hampton businesses.

VI. Old Business:  The policy regarding people who live in North Hampton motels was discussed.  The $30.00 per year non-resident card that offers no service beyond checking out materials was also discussed with the board wondering if the fee is too low.  It was decided that the Trustees would check with other local libraries about their non-resident card fees and policies.  The idea of  instituting a DVD late fee was discussed.

A motion was made by Alison to change the wording of library policy regarding those staying in motels.  The motion was accepted.

The Capital Reserve account with Ocean Bank matures on July 12, 2010 and a unique bank match account for the $100,000 will be established.  This was voted on and approved by the Board of NHPL Trustees on 4/28/10.  The second account will mature August 19, 2010 with a $50,000 CD

to be deposited into a similar account with Piscataqua Bank.  Interest from both bank CD’s will be placed in a “Building Fund Furnishings” account.  The Building Fund amount from NHPDID account as of April 2007 has a total of $8,111.40 to be added to the same account as well as any other building fund donations since 2007.

VII. New Business:  The current tutoring policy was discussed due to a recent situation at the library.  Currently paid tutors are not supposed to use the library to offer their services.  The idea of needing to change or review the current guidelines was discussed.  The need to draft and new policy or not will be discussed at the nest meeting.

The auditors will be coming to the library on July 13, 2010 with trustees attending the meeting.  

The Contractual Lap-Sit program was tabled until the July meeting.

The next NHPL Trustees meeting is scheduled for July 21, 2010 at 4:00PM

